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                            Highnam Parish Council
       Lassington Oak                                  Highnam ~ Linton ~ Over ~ Lassington

Minutes of a Meeting of Highnam Parish Council
held in The Old School on Tuesday 13 March  2012 at 7.30pm.

Present:  Cllrs M Heenan (Chairman), D Davies, D Nelson, M Leigh, W Davis

In attendance: Mrs J Rosam (Clerk), Cllr P Awford (Glos County Council) and member of the public Mrs J Storey.

Public Forum: a maximum of 15 minutes will be allowed for questions and comments from members of the public.  A query was raised about a tree with a preservation order and a permitted planning application.
1. Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received and accepted from Cllrs M McGillion, N Finch and Y Watkins.

2. Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 14 February 2012.
The minutes were received and signed by the Chairman as an accurate record.
3. Members of the Council are invited to declare any interest they may have in the business set out below.  
None       
4. County Councillor’s Report 
Cllr Awford gave a short report highlighting that the County Council had kept to its pledge of no increase in Council Tax again this year despite the challenges to service provision. He went on to advise of the Administrations investment in moving the County forward economically and referred to Government Grant for some projects including  particularly the Park and Ride at Elmbridge Court .

He had attended a meeting on Friday last where a Park and Ride for the West of Severn remained on the projects but in his opinion this is unlikely for at least 7 years. He spoke about the demise of the Police Authority in November and how Gloucestershire were leading nationally by putting in place a Crime Panel that will be carrying forward the Scrutiny of the Police Commissioner when elected together with the County Councils own Scrutiny Committee.  The panel will be made up of 4 County Councillors, a District Councillor from each of the Districts and 2 Independent Members.

He anticipated a Cabinet decision soon on proposals for Libraries as the Administration had concluded its consultation    

Locally he advised that Gloucestershire Highways have undertaken some personnel changes reducing our area from three Stakeholder Managers down to two. Our new officer will be Richard S Waters or Brian Watkins; we retain the services of Alan Smith.

5. District Councillor’s Report 
Cllr D Davies reported that the consultation period of the Joint Core Strategy had ended with over 2,500 responses.  The next stage will be the production of the preferred option which will suggest the numbers of houses and identify employment land.  

There had been no increase in the Borough’s Council Tax.  He had thanked the Borough for the high standard of grounds’ maintenance.  
6. Clerk’s Report

Correspondence received from:
· Campaign to Protect Rural England
· In Touch Project, Glos Rural Community Council

· Glos Fire & Rescue Service

· Tewkesbury Heritage Centre

· Wharfinger magazine

· Insight magazine

· Clerks and Council magazine

· Planning and Localism Guide
To consider a request for a trading licence

A request had been made for a fish and chip van to visit weekly, no objections.
A street trading request had been received from Tartaglia’s ice cream, no objections.

To consider employing Play Rangers

It was felt that the charges for this were too high so it was agreed not to pursue.

7. To consider a celebration of the Diamond Jubilee
It was agreed to plant an oak tree in the autumn, following advice from Roger Head.  The location would be decided at a later date.

It was agreed to purchase commemorative mugs for the children at the primary school, together with some to sell at the community day.  Clerk to arrange.

8.
Grounds – to agree a scheme for inspection of the playground
There had been no offers of help to inspect the playground so it was agreed to ask groundsman Guy Shankster to undertake this at his usual hourly rate, he had already expressed a willingness to carry this out.

9.
Planning – to consider the following planning applications
	12/00153/FUL  
	Mr D Parsons
	4 Poole Ground    Highnam    
	Brick chimney to be built on east side of dwelling to encase stainless steel flue liner

	12/00185/FUL
	Mr P Wood

c/o Agent
	Land Adjoining Roseville Over Bridge Over GL2 8DB
	Erection of building for the storage of glass eels


There were no objections to either application, all in favour; Cllr D Davies did not participate.

10.
Finance 

The following invoices were agreed for payment
	RBS Premium a/c
	Cheque
	Power
	 

	13/03/2012
	Guy Shankster
	1098
	4
	£84.38

	13/03/2012
	Stuart Lewis - new computer
	1099
	16
	£480.00

	28/03/2012
	Mrs J A Rosam - salary
	s/o
	17
	£374.05

	 
	 
	 
	 
	£938.43



Additional invoice

	13/03/2012
	HCCT – room hire
	1100
	4
	£17.00


The following bank reconciliation was agreed:
	RBS Account

	Balance at 24/01/2012
	£25,930.24
	Payments March 2012
	£938.43

	Payments Feb 2012
	£1,682.35
	Restricted funds
	£14,820.25

	Receipts Feb 2012
	£97.50
	Operating balance
	£8,586.71

	Recreation Ground Project

	Balance at 28/12/2011
	£3,625.10
	Restricted funds
	£625.05

	 
	 
	Operating balance
	£3,000.05


11. Residual items.  
An end of year budget review for the Finance & Scrutiny Committee was arranged for Saturday 14th April, 10am in the office.

A reminder that the Annual Parish Meeting is on Thursday 29th March in the Gambier Parry Hall.
All councillors were urged to attend.


The meeting closed at 8.30pm.

Next Meeting: Tuesday 17 April 2012 (note change of date)
Signed_______________________________________   Date __________________________
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